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April 25, 2023 
 
Dear Valued Customer, 
 

Thank you for downloading the Puritan Bennett™ 980 remote access feature, Omnitool, from our 

website. The Department of Health and Human Services (HHS) has announced its plans for the Public 

Health Emergency (PHE) in relation to COVID-19 to expire at the end of May 11, 2023. As such, 

Medtronic will not further extend the terms of use for this software associated with the remote access 

feature for Puritan Bennett™ 980 ventilators, which will currently expire on May 31, 2023.   

 

Per the terms of the software license agreement, you are required to discontinue use of the software 

and remote access feature following May 31, 2023. You are also required to uninstall (remove) all 

copies of the Omnitool software from your facility’s devices. We may in the future request written 

certification from you regarding compliance with these requirements. Please refer to the 

uninstallation instructions below to remove the Omnitool software from your facility’s devices. 

 
Uninstallation (removal) of Omnitool software 

1. Start Windows File Explorer. 
2. Locate the directory where Omnitool is installed. Omnitool is comprised of two files: 

a. Omnitool 
b. FunkyLibrary 

3. Right-click the Omnitool directory and select Delete from the shortcut menu.  
4. Open the Windows Recycle Bin. 
5. Locate the Omnitool directory. 
6. Right-click the Omnitool directory within the Recycle Bin and select Delete from the shortcut 

menu.  
7. Select Yes when prompted to permanently delete the file. 
8. Repeat uninstallation process to remove all copies of Omnitool software from all of your 

facility’s devices. 

 

If you have any questions or need assistance in removing the Omnitool software from your devices, 

please contact your local Medtronic ventilation sales representative. Thank you for your continued 

partnership in providing healthcare solutions for your patients who require ventilatory support. 
 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Sapna Kurdikar  
Sr. Global Product Manager 
Global Marketing | Respiratory Interventions 


